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WOBURN MA
SARAH B. KNOWLTON
Direct Dial: (603) 334-6928
Email: sarah. knowlton@mclane.com
Licensed in MA, ME and NH

June 16, 2011

Via Hand-Delivery

Debra A. Howland
Executive Director and Secretary
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, NH 03301

Re: DE 11-107; Granite State Electric Company, Inc. dibla /National Grid
Fiscal Year 2011 (April 1, 2010— March 31, 2011) Reliability Enhancement
Plan and Vegetation Management Plan Report and Reconciliation Filing

Dear Ms. Howland:

On May 13, 2011, Granite State Electric Company d/b/a National Grid submitted to the
Commission its Reliability Enhancement Plan and Vegetation Management Plan Report and
Reconciliation Filing. Table 4 of the Report states that 4 reclosers were completed in FY 2011.
The column on Table 4 labeled “FY 2011 Actual Capital Investment (FERC 10 1/106)
inadvertently omitted the costs of the fourth recloser.

The Company has updated the Report to include an additional $86,291 in capital
investment and $3,829 in O&M associated with the fourth recloser. This has increased the
Company’s revenue requirement by $19,776 and results in an additional one cent per month bill
impact on customers. These changes are also reflected in revisions to the Pre-Filed Direct
Testimony of Jennifer Grimsley and Jeffrey Camey and David E. Tufts (which has been adopted
by Mr. Richer). I enclose an original and six copies of the revised Report and Testimony which
shows all of the changes in redline.
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 Thank you for your assistance.  Please do not hesitate to call if you have any questions. 
 
     Very truly yours, 

      
     Sarah B. Knowlton 
 
Enclosures 
cc: Celia O’Brien, Esq. 
 Service List 


